MC/09/14

Extension of Ministerial Appointment

The Revd Pearl Luxon

Reasoned Statement

Pearl Luxon was appointed to the Connexional Team in 2003.  Her original responsibilities were 50% as Safeguarding Officer for the Methodist Church and 50% as Head of the Churches’ Agency for Safeguarding (CAS).  She fulfilled both roles with expertise (having previously been a Probation Officer), energy and commitment.  

In 2006 the Church of England asked us to consider Pearl taking on responsibility as their National Adviser for Safeguarding (Children and Vulnerable Adults), a half time post.  This was a clear affirmation of the respect with Pearl was and is seen ecumenically.  It also furthered the possibility of closer ecumenical working in an area where this is of crucial importance, particularly welcome in the light of the Anglican/Methodist Covenant.  New arrangements were made for the management of CAS.

Since 2006 Pearl has worked to this new arrangement with Safeguarding responsibility for both the Church of England and the Methodist Church.  It is a huge task and has its frustrations and difficulties but Pearl has achieved a great deal, including the establishment of what has become a most significant and much appreciated annual Conference for those responsible for Safeguarding in Dioceses and Districts.

A review of the first three years of the joint CofE/Methodist arrangement was conducted in the Summer of 2008 and it has been agreed the joint arrangement should continue for a further period.  The review included a widespread consultation and many of those consulted bore witness to the significance of Pearl’s own contribution to making the arrangement work.  

While not wishing to serve a full second term in this post, Pearl has expressed a willingness to see the new arrangement through its first year. A further year in post would also allow Pearl to complete a number of pieces of work currently in progress.  We therefore bring a recommendation for a one year extension to Pearl’s appointment.

Resolution
The Council agrees to an extension of the appointment of the Revd Pearl Luxon as Safeguarding Adviser (Child and Adult Protection) for the connexional year 2009/2010.

